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09/26/2018 10/2/2018

Gary Brown, Director

There is serious concern about the condition of the 3rd floor roof of the Emergency Services facility located at 121 Deer Run Trail in
Climbing Hill, IA. There is serious deterioration to the roof and fixing it will require removal of gutters, replace damaged boards and
installing 6" weather proof flashing along with materials and labor.

The third floor roof on the Emergency Services facility is in desperate need of repair. Over time the fascia boards and mortar have
deteriorated severely. With the roof in the current condition it is now, valuable heat will escape, water damage already done will
worsen and local bats will continue to colonize if nothing is done.

This specific issue has been included within the Emergency Services Continuous Improvement Plan (CIP) Tuck-pointing Project
during the annual budget request process for the 2018 and 2019 fiscal years, both years the project was denied due to limited funds
available.

Gary Brown, Director has spoken with Kenny Schmitz, the Director of Woodbury County Building Services and Jeremy Taylor,
Woodbury County Board of Supervisor, about the condition of the roof and lack of funding available in Emergency Service's budget
and the impacts if nothing is done such as the concerning of energy efficiency or lack there of, the likely possibility of health
concerns with mold and a serious bat infestation.

Bat sightings have increased drastically this season from one every couple months, to three or more times a week on the main level
where the main office, training rooms and living quarters reside.

Emergency Services has gotten three quotes by the following (see attached for the specific details):

-JC Roofing & Insulation $12,112.40
-Mitchell Contracting $ 3,200.00
-Guaranteed Roofing $ 2,831.41

Approval of quote for repairs on the 3rd floor roof of the Climbing Hill, Emergency Services building.  

✔

✔

#11



FINANCIAL IMPACT:   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IF THERE IS A CONTRACT INVOLVED IN THE AGENDA ITEM, HAS THE CONTRACT BEEN SUBMITTED AT LEAST ONE WEEK 
PRIOR AND ANSWERED WITH A REVIEW BY THE COUNTY ATTORNEY’S OFFICE? 

Yes     ☐            No       ☐ 

RECOMMENDATION:    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION REQUIRED / PROPOSED MOTION:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Approved by Board of Supervisors April 5, 2016.  

✔

The Woodbury County Board of Supervisors make a motion to approve the work quoted by Guaranteed Roofing in the amount of $2,831.41. The funding source to be determined by the Board.

The financial impact for the repairs to be made is $2,831.41 to eliminate the further deterioration of the structure as well as helping to hinder the bat infestation.  Financial impacts could seriously increase as the weather conditions worsen, the elements will continue to damage the remaining structure, more heat will escape and a full bat infestation is likely.  

Woodbury County Emergency Services recommends the Woodbury County Board of Supervisors make a motion to approve the work quoted by Guaranteed Roofing in the amount of $2,831.41. The funding source to be determined by the Board.
















